Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, July 1, 2025.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
The guest present were Charles Colony, Linda Goodman, Mackenzie Kuncher and Brian Butler.
Chairman David Fortson called the Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting to order at 5:11 PM.
Chairman David Fortson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Charles Colony was there to answer any questions pertaining to the lot changes at Weaver Park for Juniata College to own the softball field.
Charles Colony had maps on where the subdivisions were.
There was some discussion on the sidewalk, bleachers, pavilion and flagpole.
Everyone was ok with this.
The Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee recommends a motion to approve the subdivision of Weaver Park and the Softball Field.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said the Huntingdon Borough Planning Commission will review this on Tuesday and will be ready for the Borough Council meeting to sign.
Chairman David Fortson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the new $15,000 pool motor had blown up and is being repaired.  Chris said we picked up a loaner to replace it and finished replacing it at 11:30 on Friday.
Chairman David Fortson called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said that Pam Grugan will have 15 people this Saturday to pick up limbs and pull weeds and any other projects we want them to do.
Chairman David Fortson called on old business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will be getting $200,000 from the sale of the Weaver Park Softball Field and we need to look at equipment for the parks for younger children.
Chairman David Fortson said he wanted to see swings at Portstown Park.
Chairman David Fortson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:41 PM.
Minutes submitted by,

Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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